

Trevallyn Primary School

TOPICS 12 16 August



Upcoming events

Mon 19 - Fri 23 Aug Book Week

Thu 29 Aug School Association Meeting

Tue 10 SeptDance Event (Silverdome)

Year 7 Transition Dates

Mon 2 Sep

Year 6 students visit Riverside High School

Wed 20 Nov

Orientation Day at Riverside High School

Term dates

Term 3

Monday 22 Jul to Friday 27 Sep

Term 4

Monday 14 Oct to Thursday 19 Dec

Student Free Days

Friday 1 Nov

URGENT

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

We are urgently seeking volunteers for our canteen.

Please contact the school office on 6331 9657 if you can help.

Department for Education, Children and Young People

FROM THE PRINCIPAL

Some thoughts on NAPLAN

I am sure you have seen one or two things about NAPLAN this week. It seems the media is suddenly shocked that there is one third of Australian students who are not meeting national benchmarks for reading and numeracy. Those of us who have been engaged in the education debate have known that NAPLAN can be useful, and support schools and systems finding ways to continuously improve. It is not an indication of poor Initial Teacher Education programs, nor is it a statistic that a third of classrooms are failing our students.

Indicators like socioeconomic and geographic locations are the indicators of some students not aligning with their peers. The widening gaps between access and non-access to services and support are also indicators. For those of us who love the classroom and education of young people we know that we have a huge task ahead of us. The rhetoric for the brilliant education delivered across our system needs to be louder. The excellence needs to be scaled up and the voices of teachers, students and families who know this work is much more complex need to be heard.

We commit to continuous improvement always; our conversations should be about support and growth and our children, our children who are more than one result every two years. Our children are much more than this and we are so grateful for the support you continuously show us.



FROM THE PRINCIPAL cont.

On a Brighter note...

Trevallyn staff have been recognised for leading the way...

Our Student Support Leadership have been awarded an Australian Council of Educational Leaders - Excellence in Educational Leadership. Congratulations Mrs Martin, Ms Hudson, Mrs Goss, Ms Stevenson, Mrs Ryan and Miss Birtwhistle. They were recognised by ACEL Tasmania for exemplary leadership, showcasing the best of instructional coaching and a relentless focus on people first. Positive Psychology and Berry Street Education Model, Wellbeing, Multi-Tiered Systems of Support, commitment to strong capacity building and instructional leadership are their drivers for this work.

Congratulations Team Trevallyn, very deserving recipients of this quite prestigious educational award.

Our focus on Safeguarding

We know that having you as part of our school events is important for our students and this is why we want you to come along as volunteers and spectators. As you know, we set out to keep our students safe, happy and learning. All our events, excursions and learning experiences are focused on connecting our young people deeply to learning. As we continue to navigate the rest of this year's opportunities to be involved, it is important that we all stay on the same page:

- When you come into the school as a volunteer, you need to check in, receive your yellow vest
 or lanyard and meet the teacher or person you will be working with. You must also show the
 office staff your WWVP card and Safeguarding Module completion certificate.
- If you are coming for an appointment with your child's teacher or another staff member, you also need to check in, receive a lanyard and meet the teacher or staff member in the front office.
- For events like our student led conferences, Assemblies and Sports Carnivals we will set up sign in sheets for you.
- If you are dropping or picking your children up from school after 9:00am and before 3:00pm you must come to the front office and sign your child in and out. School staff will support children to and from the classrooms.

You will have noticed that at Assembly and Sports Day we have asked that you do not take photos. This is to support all children and you. Taking a photo of a child requires permission and it is important that we respect the rights of all children and their families. We will continue to support all our families engaging in special moments and we ask that you support us also. All events like the Sport Carnivals are set up with safety at the forefront. We understand that you want to be close to the action and we will continue to adjust and plan for your involvement. It is awkward when we have to ask you not to enter children's toilets, not to take photos or videos of other peoples' children or return to the designated areas.



Thanks Trevallyn!

Louise Corrigan
Principal

DECYP

BOOK WEEK IN THE CANTEEN!

THURSDAY 22ND AUG

ORDERS <u>MUST</u> BE MADE VIA QKR! BY MIDNIGHT TUE 20TH AUG

LUNCH PACK-\$8

Rainbow chocolate slice, fruit, a juice box and your choice of:

2 x pigs in blankets OR

2 x party pies OR

Meat lovers pizza OR

Salad wrap

LUNCH PACK - \$9

1 pig, 1 pie & 1 pizza, rainbow chocolate slice, fruit & a juice box

STILL AVAILABLE TO ORDER:

Party pies, large pies, sausage rolls and hot cheese rolls.



Father's Day Stall

Wednesday 28 August and Thursday 29 August

The stall is an annual event that gives students the opportunity to independently, select and purchase a gift for someone special in their lives.

Gifts are priced between \$2 and \$6. All classes will have an allocated time to visit the stall.

All funds raised will be used to support our school and students.

If you'd like to volunteer, please contact Toni on tps.association@outlook.com.au

Donations Please!!!

We are making gift packs for our annual Fathers Day stall.

Donations of individual coffee, tea, hot chocolates, chai lattes, snack-sized chocolates, and cookies, would be greatly appreciated. Please ensure they are not past expiry date. Examples of the most suitable items are shown below:





















We would love if you could add one or two of these into your weekly shopping, and drop these items into the main office, between

Monday 19 August and Tuesday 27 August

At this stage, we won't be accepting items outside of these, due to storage and space limitations.



Do you have a current Working with Vulnerable People card and have completed the Mandatory Safegurding Training?

If so, we are seeking volunteers for our upcoming

Father's Day Stall

Wednesday 28 August - between 1.45pm and 3.00pm

Thursday 29 August - between 11.15am and 1.00pm Thursday 29 August - between 1.45pm and 3.00pm

If you're available to offer some help, even for an hour, that would be greatly appreciated!

Contact Toni Earl on email tps.association@outlook.com.au

DECYP

YEAR 3-6 CLASS AWARDS - WEDNESDAY 14 AUGUST

3-4 B	Freddie F, Luci W, Jett R	5-6 A	Charlie L, Isla M, James C
3-4 JB	Sailor H, Matilda P, Esther B	5-6 F	Metaya L, Autumn W, Oliver T, Coopah H
3-4 H	Lily H, Hamish C Bevin J	5-6 H	Charlotte G, Aahil W, Elke B
3-4 PR	Denzel P, Yutong W, Ellie S	5-6 M	Jake S, Tyler L, Genevieve B, Declan G
3-4 R	Addison T, Max R, Janan Z	5-6 P	Will P, Cappi F, Jack W

Congratulations to all these students.

LAUNCHING INTO LEARNING 2024

Please find below the outline of LiL sessions for Term 3. Session 1 is the preferred time for those children who will be attending Kindergarten in 2025 (Pre-Kinder Sessions). Session 2 is catered for children from Birth - 3 years (Toddler Sessions). If you have a Pre-Kinder child and toddler/s, please feel free to choose the session that suits your family. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the office.



Anna Goss and Andrea Higgins - Launching into Learning Team

DATE – Term 3	Session Time	VENUE	
Week 5: Friday 23 August			
Week 6: Friday 30 August	Pre-Kinder Session: 9.00 am – 9.55 am or Toddler Session: 10.05 am – 11.00 am	Indoor and Outdoor at the Kindergarten	
Week 7: Friday 6 Sept	Pre-Kinder Session: 9.00 am – 9.55 am or Toddler Session: 10.05 am – 11.00 am	Indoor and Outdoor at the Kindergarten	
Week 8: Friday 13 Sept	Pre-Kinder Session: 9.00 am – 9.55 am or Toddler Session: 10.05 am – 11.00 am	Indoor and Outdoor at the Kindergarten	
Week 9: Friday 20 Sept	Pre-Kinder Session: 9.00 am – 9.55 am or Toddler Session: 10.05 am – 11.00 am	Indoor and Outdoor at the Kindergarten	
Week 10: Friday 27 Sept	No Launching into Learning Session School Holidays 30 September – 11 October Inclusive	To re-commence Term 4 Friday 18 October	

DECYP



TREVALLYN PRIMARY SCHOOL ASSOCIATION AND PAINT THE TOWN RED

TERM 3 SOCIAL EVENT!
ADULTS ONLY

DRINKS AVAILABLE AT THE BAR BYO SNACKS

BOOKINGS ESSENTIAL SCAN QR CODE TO BOOK



FRIDAY 20TH SEPTEMBER 6PM-8PM



TREVALLYN PRIMARY SCHOOL

Is your child turning 4 years of age by I January 2025? If so, they are eligible for

KINDERGARTEN 2025

TAKING ENROLMENTS NOW!















Trevallyn Primary School

55 Gorge Road Trevallyn Tas 7250 Phone 03 6331 9657 Email trevallyn.primary@decyp.tas.gov.au

